H.R.C.C.C. 30th AGM




9th December 2023

Agenda
1. Officer’s Reports

2. Election of Officers

3. Proposals Received

4. Discussion Topics

5. AOB (discussion Items)

Present :
As the AGM preceded the club meeting, most racers on the day were present.

Apologies :


Meeting opened at 12:05 at Heath Lane Academy
Chairman’s Report (Chris Forrest)

Chris opened his report by stating that the club had held a Practice Day that was well received and went well, and also that the Frontie class would have two groups an F1 and an F2 to cater for the two different RPM/Gearing categories that were being run at various events.

One thing was that was mentioned was that the carpet had suffered quite badly during the Practice Day event, and suggested that next time we hold such an event we should restrict it to club members/regulars.  We have managed to effect successful carpet repairs using flexible black hot glue.

Chris closed his report saying we hope to encourage Mardave cars back.  Finally stating that we had had another good year and looked good for the future too.
Treasurer’s Report (Roger Cosgrove)

Roger opened his report by stating that the club was still in a reasonable financial state.  But during the 2022 season we had spent money on carpet and had effectively made an operating loss of £1043.  The total income for the year was £7172, hall rent was £5460 (£30/hr).

Roger said that the carpet will need replacing and was looking to budget around £4000 for new carpet in the next year or two.

Roger suggested that the race and member fees should remain the same (race fees : £10 members, £12 non-members).  Club membership remaining at £12 per annum.

Roger went on to say that although most race fees are through cashless payments, he said that it was proving difficult to track the income as it all went straight into the account without any breakdown of where it had come from/what it was for.

Election of Officer’s
The Treasurer and Secretary positions were up for re-election this year.  Roger Cosgrove said that he was happy to continue in the post for a further term, there were no objections to this, so Bob Harley proposed and Matt Chambers seconded that Roger should remain as Treasurer.  Ian Smith also said that he would be happy to continue as Secretary for another term.  Again there were no objections, so Craig Nutting proposed and Dave Flannagan seconded that Ian should remain as Sceretary.
Proposals Received
As a result of the damage sustained to the carpet predominantly during the Practice Day, Martyn Ross suggested that car Ride Heights should be enforced. CARRIED.
Discussion Topics
a. Mardave

The various BRCA classes for Mardave cars were discussed, Roger said that he would accommodate the differences in booking in / race control if it became a problem.
AOB
In closing the meeting, Roger commented on the “committee”, saying that as a club we have the 3 posts of Chairman, Treasurer and Secretary supported by what he termed the “Hinckley Family” being the rest of the club membership who variously help and make suggestions to further the success of the club.

The meeting was closed at 12:21
